SIS Info for AAG Meeting
October 14, 2008
9:30 a.m.
1. CLASS SCHEDULE SIMULATION

No confirmation yet on the go-live date. – UPDATE
Class Schedule Simulation won’t go live for 2009-10.   It will go through a 3rd simulation.  More information soon.

2. ROLLOVER UPDATE – Q Schedule types
In September I informed you that the Rollover would be happening earlier than usual this year and in order to ensure that conference sections rolled through to 2009-2010 you would have to temporarily change INACTIVE sections to CANCELLED.   The Rollover has not yet taken place, but is expected in the next few weeks.  In order to have Q(conference) schedule types roll to 2009-2010, please keep INACTIVE sections CANCELLED I hope this has not caused too much confusion for your students or created too many questions about these sections.  I hope to have a better solution for next year.
3. REMINDER: 2008-09 CHANGES TO NORMAL CLASS SCHEDULE 
Tuesday, December 2, 2008 - The normal Tuesday schedule of course activities is cancelled for December 2, 2008. In its place, all lectures, labs, conferences and other course-related activities that are normally held on Mondays will be held on Tuesday, December 2, 2008 as well. This change in schedule is to make up for activities that are cancelled on Monday, October 13 due to Thanksgiving Day. Some course activities such as stages or field placements may not be affected by this schedule change; please verify with the instructor/coordinator of the course.

Tuesday, April 14, 2009 - The normal Tuesday schedule of course activities is cancelled for April 14, 2009. In its place, all lectures, labs, conferences and other course-related activities that are normally held on Fridays will be held on Tuesday April 14, 2009 as well. This change in schedule is to make up for activities that are cancelled on Friday April 10, 2009 due to the Easter holiday. Some course activities such as stages or field placements may not be affected by this schedule change; please verify with the instructor/coordinator of the course.
4. ROOMTABLE
- Updates for the University Roomtable should be sent to me ASAP

- Link to latest version, dated March 28, 2008, is available at 
http://www.mcgill.ca/es/schedule/roombooking/
5. ARTS SEMINAR ROOMS and OTHER ROOMS USED BY ARTS
· The Arts Seminar Room project is progressing and we should have an update for you shortly
· Arrangements for booking LEA 212

In order to have the information loaded on Banner, your departmental Event Coordinator should complete the SLAEVNT form (for an event) or departmental Class Schedule Coordinator complete the SSASECT form (for a course).    Then contact the Administrative Coordinator at 6092 or e-mail: lillian.lazarek@mcgill.ca  and give her the Event Number or CRN (course reference number).  She will confirm that the room is available and give you permission to enter the building and room and save it on Banner.
· The AMFL labs have been added to the University Roomtable and I am working with the staff to train them on Banner.
· As requested, I am compiling a list of secondary contacts for Arts seminar rooms.  If you haven’t already done so, please supply me with this information.

6. REACTIVING SECURITY ACCESS FOR RETURING ADMIN STAFF

· Send an e-mail to sis-security@mcgill.ca indicating the staff member’s name, id and return date.  This information will be forwarded on your behalf to ISR for processing. Access is usually reinstated within 24 hours; however, please allow two or three day’s notice, especially at the beginning of term.  This will give the staff member the same security access they had before going on leave.   
7. DEPARTMENTAL ACCESS TO GRADES ON WebCT (MY COURSES)

· In an emergency if a department needs access to grades on WebCT (MY COURSES) a request from the chair or director can be sent to the IST Help Desk at support.ist@mcgill.ca . Give the NAME and ID of the person who should have access and give the course details (subject, course number, term and CRN).
8. SIS ACCESS TO DEPARTMENTAL GRADES

· I met with Associate Dean Enrica Quaroni and Sharon Bezeau last April to discuss the request from departmental administrators to allow SIS Specialists access to departmental grades.  After discussion the Associate Dean decided that this request should not be granted.  Enrica felt that grades are an academic duty.  She suggested assigning an academic to coordinate courses where an individual academic in not normally listed (reading courses, thesis courses, etc) so that administrative staff is not involved in the process.  She will be sending something to the academics to remind them of their duty concerning grades.

9. SIS OFFICE UPDATES

- We are now located in Peterson Hall, Room 344 (effective April 14)
- We welcomed Meena Mohan on a temporary assignment as Administrative Coordinator for the Pilot Project Arts Expense Report Help.
- Effie Poulis started her maternity leave on August 25.  The SIS Developmental assignment has been posted and we hope to have someone in place shortly.
- We presented at the Arts Orientation for New Faculty held on August 29 and followed up with training to new academics

- We continue to provide one-on-one service to the Arts Department as per our departmental distribution handout and provide assistance through our Help Desk (phone 5082) and Help Email (sissupport.arts@mcgill.ca) 
